Steven Sepe

From:

Cole, Phyllis <pbc2@psu.edu>

Sent:

Monday, March 17, 2025 8:25 AM

To:

House State Government and Elections Committee

Subject:

support for H-5515

The Honorable Evan P. Shanley
House State Government and Elections Committee

RE: Support - H-5515

Dear Chairman Shanley,

My name is Phyllis Cole and I am a resident of Barrington. I am writing to express my strong support of H-5515.

I am in support of H-5515 because it would be a step toward modernizing Rhode Island's whole approach to voting procedure. A thirty-day requirement for registration is unneeded and uncharacteristic of other New England states' procedures. Rhode Island has a long history of liberty that be confirmed in 2025!

I hope the House State Government and Elections Committee will pass H-5515.

Thank you for your consideration.

Phyllis Cole Barrington, RI